Mr. Fred Bosilevac, 418 Armstrong, Kenses City, Kansas.

Dear Freddie:

The other day a young Lithuanian from Western Reserve University stopped in my office to see me. He expects to enroll at the University of Kansas this fall as a pre-medic. His name is Leonard Zelinskas, and he is living at 839 Mississippi Street. He played freshman basketball at Western Reserve, and wants to come out for basketball here this fall.

I told Leonard about you because I thought you might have several interests in common. I am not sure whether you will be in Kansas City this fall, or whether you will be here on the campus to finish up your medical work before going to Kansas City. If you are here I would like for you to look up Leonard, and if you will remain in Kansas City I would be happy to have you write him a letter.

Leonard is a fine appearing young man, full of enthusiasm and determination, and I believe he will have a very successful career at the University of Kansas.

With very best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.